RESOLUTION NO. R-23-29

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING ACCEPTANCE OF A SOURCEWELL
PROPOSAL FROM KEY EQUIPMENT AND SUPPLY COMPANY FOR
THE PURCHASE OF A VACTOR 2100i COMBINATION SEWER
CLEANER IN THE TOTAL AMOUNT OF $549,983.24.

WHEREAS, Sourcewell holds hundreds of competitively bid cooperative contracts for use by
government, education, and non-profit organizations; and

WHEREAS, the Department of Public Works recommends the acceptance of a Sourcewell
proposal from Key Equipment and Supply Company for the purchase of a Vactor 2100i
Combination Sewer Cleaner in the total amount of $549,983.24.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
GLADSTONE, MISSOURI AS FOLLOWS:

THAT, the City Manager of the City of Gladstone, Missouri, be and is hereby authorized to accept
the Sourcewell proposal of Key Equipment and Supply Company in the total amount of
$549.,983.24.

FURTHER, THAT, funds for such purpose are budgeted in the CWSS Fund as part of the 2023
Lease Purchase.

INTRODUCED, READ, PASSED, AND ADOPTED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY
OF GLADSTONE, MISSOURI THIS 26TH DAY OF JUNE 2023.

(,I%n B. Moore, Mayo?/

ATTEST:

Ao Kall_—

Kris Keller, City Clerk
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Request for Council Action

RES X# R-23-29 BILL 0# City Clerk Only ORD # City Clerk Only
Date: 6/16/2023 Department: Public Works

Meeting Date Requested: 6/26/2023

Public Hearing: Yes [0 Date: Click here to enter a date.
Subject: Purchase of a Vactor 2100i Combination Sewer Cleaner

Background: Staff requested a proposal from Key Equipment and Supply Company for a current model year
Vactor 2100i built on a Kenworth T880 chassis utilizing Sourcewell cooperative pricing. Sourcewell holds
hundreds of competitively bid cooperative contracts for use by government, education, and non-profit
organizations. The unit is used for the daily cleaning and flushing of sanitary sewers and occasionally
excavating around utilities during water main repairs.

Budget Discussion: Funds are budgeted in the CWSS Fund as part of the 2023 Lease Purchase.

Public/Board/Staff Input: It is the recommendation of the Department of Public Works to accept the
Sourcewell proposal from Key Equipment and Supply Company for the total purchase price of $549,983.24.
This unit will replace the current 2016 Vactor 2100 Plus (Asset# 1519) which will be sold at auction at a later
date. The new unit is available for immediate delivery compared to other units with lead times of a year or
more.

Provide Original Contracts, Leases, Agreements, etc. to: City Clerk and Vendor.

Timothy A. Nebergall M BB
Department Director/Administrator City Attorney City Manager



